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We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus. 

We are honored with your presence.  If you do not have a church 

home, you are invited to join us regularly. Please introduce yourself 

to Pastor Jeremy Lucke as you leave today and sign the guest book 

in the entryway. You may also wish to complete one of the pew cards 

and drop it in the offering plate. Beverages, snacks and fellowship 

time follow the service in the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is welcome. 

 

The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle 

mark the beginning of our service and a time for quiet 

meditation, prayer and inward reflection as we begin our 

worship. 

 

Children are welcome at our worship services.  However, if you 

prefer, Peace Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children three 

years old and younger, the room is unstaffed and can be accessed via 

the hallway from the narthex.  There is a speaker that will allow you 

to listen to the service. You are also welcomed to use the Fellowship 

Hall and hallway to walk a noisy child; it also has speakers. Please 

speak to an usher if you need assistance.   

 

 



Serving You 

Pastor  Pastor Jeremy Lucke 

Deacon Larry Oliver 

Musicians Colleen Schulze, Bryson Skaar 

Choir Director Terry Garvin 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

God’s Servants Today – May 06, 2018 

Greeter Margaret Phillpott 

Usher Wally Held & Karen Motlok 

Reader Elizabeth Grassel 

Children’s Message  Pastor Lucke 

Flowers   

Fellowship Hosts Terry Garvin, Kathy DeYoung & Kay Glathar 

Audio Visual         Jonathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele 

Volunteers for May 13, 2018 

Greeter George Abele 

Usher Ken & Betty Iverson 

Reader Karen Motlok 

Children’s Message  Pastor Lucke 

Flowers   

Fellowship Hosts Denise Guinn, Margaret Phillpott & Joyce Long 

Audio Visual       Jonathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALENDAR – for the week of May 6, 2018 

SUN – 5/06  8:30 AM   Choir Practice 

    9:45 AM   Sunday School 

    11:00 AM  Worship 

    12:15 PM  Fellowship 

MON – 5/07  7:00 PM   Hope for Healing 

TUES – 5/08  12:00 PM  Rotary Luncheon 

WED – 5/09  7:00 AM   Eat, Chat, Pray 

    2:00 PM   Men’s Bible Study 

    4:00 PM   Elder’s Meeting 

THUR – 5/10  7:00 AM   Men @ Imagine 

 

 

 

 

Pastor’s Office Hours 

Monday – office closed 

Tuesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Wednesday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Thursday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

Friday – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 



 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

TABLES OF PEACE is starting up again!  This is a great way for new members 

and friends to start making connections!  If you would like to host, here are 

the responsibilities: Coordinating gathering date, potluck food, and plan to 

meet once a month for three months at a home or the church.  Discussion 

topic is determined ahead of time and host can lead or ask for assistance from 

other members of the group.  Questions contact Kay Glathar at 541-929-5029, 

or kayglathar@comcast.net.   

 

SUMMER IS COMING: Summer schedule is starting June 17 (after the end of 

year celebration June 10).  Finger Food Fellowship will be continued 

throughout the summer which means we will need folks to volunteer for 

fellowship duty.  Knowing that many are off on vacations and trips for the 

summer holiday, Callie is going to need your help by filling out the summer 

volunteer schedule.  Please choose a weekend you will be here.  If you have 

never served and would like a bit of introduction, please see Callie.  PLEASE 

DO NOT GIVE CALLIE THE DATES YOU WILL BE GONE.  SHE WILL NOT BE 

KEEPING TRACK OF EVERYONE’S “GONE DATES”.  Please just fill in the date 

you will be volunteering.   

 

Save the Date: June 9, 2018 – Work Day Camp Lutherwood They have a 

whole set of projects to accomplish during this work weekend and would love 

to have us join them.  The day starts at 9 AM, and they will provide a delicious 

meal for everyone; so please make sure to RSVP ahead of time. 

 

Summer Registration for summer sessions at Camp Lutherwood is still 

open! We still have plenty of room for registrations, so sign up today for the 

program that fits your schedule best. Visit our website for program 

descriptions and the full schedule. 
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